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May 29, 2024 

George Turnboo 
Supervisor, District 2 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, CA 95667 

The Cameron Park Community Services District (CPCSD) is requesting permission to conduct a 
public fireworks display on Saturday, June 22, 2024, at Cameron Park Lake. This display will be 
part of the annual Summer Spectacular and will be put on this year by Fireworks America. The 
display will essentially be the same size and scope as those of the previous years. 

CAL FIRE and the Cameron Park Fire Department Fire Marshal have reviewed and approved the 
permit application to ensure that this public fireworks display conforms to all current California 
State Fire Marshal regulations. Issues related to public safety, traffic, parking, security, and 
radio communications have been addressed in the same manner as previous years. 

The CPCSD has received permission from the Cameron Park Airport District to use the roadways 
and taxiways inside the airpark for vehicle parking. We will coordinate with County DOT 
regarding the establishment of a no parking fire lane along a one-half mile section of Cambridge 
Road and three side streets to ensure emergency vehicle access around the Cameron Park Lake 
area. We are working to get in contact with the California Highway Patrol to coordinate efforts 
to manage traffic congestion in the general viewing area around Cameron Park Lake. We intend 
to once again coordinate with adjoining fire districts to ensure that fire department emergency 
response personnel are staged at strategic locations both inside and outside of the fireworks 
venue. 

We are requesting that you place the Summer Spectacular on the El Dorado County Board of 
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Supervisors' agenda to obtain the necessary support and permissions for our fireworks display. 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (530) 350-4651. Your continued support of this 
well attended event is greatly appreciated. 

Alan Gardner 
General Manager 
generalmanager@cameronpark.org 
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